
 

 

I am writing in support of House Bill: 4125 & the addition of reserves to the 

Aggravated Murder statute ORS 163.095. 

 

I have been a Reserve Police Officer for 7 years with the Independence Police 

Department. I volunteer, not because I wish to be a full-time officer someday, but 

because I love the work, my fellow officers, & my community.  

 

I am a wife & mother to two young sons. 

 

The addition of 'reserves' to this statute means one thing to me: justice in the event 

of tragedy.  

 

My family, my department, & my community deserve nothing less if I am killed in 

the line of duty. 

 

Thank you, 

Reserve Officer Jill Thissell 

 

Jill Thissell 

Oregon Peace Officers Association 

Training Coordinator 

503.508.3536 

training2@opoa.info 
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